
Dear Staff Members, Students, and Families,  

 

Today, ​Gov. Baker ordered that all Massachusetts public and non-public schools remain closed 

until Monday, May 4, 2020. Consequently, SMPS/SFXP/JPII will continue with distance learning 

protocols. We hope to reopen on May 4, 2020, unless otherwise directed.  

This information is not surprising and we intend to meet this extended new challenge. 

Administrators and teachers will keep in close contact with you to spell out additional 

adjustments and procedures.  

 

Be well, 

 
Christopher W. Keavy 

President 

 


